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September 2023 

 

Dear Human Rights Commissioner, 

 

I am writing to ask you to take urgent action in support of nurse Irina Danilovich. She 

has been arbitrarily detained following an unfair trial in Crimea in December 2022, in 

retribution for her criticism of the healthcare system and for exposing corruption. She 

was initially sentenced to seven years in prison. The sentence was reduced by one month 

following an appeal in June 2023, but her wrongful conviction was upheld. 

 

She is currently held in Simferopol’s detention centre SIZO-1, where she has been 

suffering from severe ear pain and headaches for months. The prison authorities have 

denied her adequate healthcare and she has now lost most of her hearing. The 

authorities’ denial of healthcare and other ill-treatment during Irina Danilovich’s 

incarceration has caused her condition to deteriorate and put her life at risk. 

 

I urge you to take all steps within your authority to ensure that Irina Danilovich is 

released immediately and unconditionally, acquitted and cleared of any trumped-up 

charges. Pending her release, she is urgently provided with adequate healthcare and is 

protected from torture and other ill-treatment.  

 

Yours sincerely, 

 


